

80 West Lucerne Circle, Orlando, FL 32801 407-839-5050 • Fax 407-839-0700 • www.WestminsterRetirement.com

August 17, 2012

Paul C. Dougherty, President PCD Builders, Inc. 1503 Christy Ave Orlando, FL 32803

Dear Mr. Dougherty:

I wanted to write and thank you for your fine work on the Westminster Bradenton Towers Main Dining Room Renovation Project. You and your crew worked very hard to minimize the disruption to our active community during the construction process. And, the community is very pleased with the results.

As with any renovation in occupied spaces and old buildings, this was a highly technical and challenging project, especially considering the interface with existing building systems and limited spaces. I feel your company exceeded our expectations. Having worked with you before on several other dining room and kitchen projects, I had confidence your company would make this project a resounding success. I look forward to working with you on future projects. I would be glad to recommend your company to anyone.

Sincerely,

Jon Kroll

Director of Construction Westminster Services, Inc. 80 W. Lucerne Circle

Orlando, FL 32801